
 

Dear parents, 

 

The fresher weather threatened to deter things but despite the Northwesterly 

breeze Porthpean camp was a great success.  I will therefore start with a big 

thankyou to the team that supported our children and I hope they were able 

to catch up on some much-needed sleep last weekend so well-done Miss Finch 

and Miss Trembath and well done to all the children that participated in every 

activity with such enthusiasm. 

Every child ‘faced their fears’ as the site offered an abundance of activities both 

on the water and on dry land – caving, kayaking, climbing, high ropes and a 

giant stand up paddle board were among the excitement!  Grasping each and 

every one with such determination and vigour the children led the way with 

their polite and respectful demeanour that we all know and love about the 

children from St Levan school.  The sound of happy birthday echoed loudly 

throughout the site on Thursday morning for Miss Finch and she was showered 

with gifts, cards and her own glittery birthday accommodation. 

This week it’s the turn of our Year 2’s and 3’s with their school site sleepover.  

Miss Finch and Miss Ferguson have a number of inclusive activities for the one-

night stay at school.  Please don’t forget the Summer Fete on Wednesday 

afternoon – 1400 – 1600.  I’m particularly looking forward to the Year 6’s 

puppet show based on the children’s stories they have been writing. 

The Autumn term diary and beyond is beginning to take shape and Cassandra 

has been working tirelessly creating the events timing for the community and 

at school.  With just three weeks left of this academic year, each day does seem 

to roll into one another so please keep checking the diary each week. 

Mark Francis, Head teacher 
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Academic year 

2022 – 2023 

 

Summer term 

2022 – 2023 

 

Bulletin 35 

Attendance 

96% Choughs 

95% Puffins 

95% Overall 

 

Stars of the week 

Puffins: Theo – for being fabulously resilient and coping with lots of 

changes while some of our class were not in school. 

Choughs: James – for fantastic story telling! You have listened carefully to 

feedback & included wonderful details. Well done! 
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 Dates for Your Diary (this academic year) 

 

Tuesday 4th July  - Year 1 and 2 Swimming & Lafrowda 

artist day 2 

Wednesday 5th July - Sarah Sejahtera Mental Health 

Support Team & Library assembly for Summer Reading 

Challenge 

Thursday 6th to Friday 7th July – Year 2 and 3 Sleepover 

w/c Monday 9th July - Last week of clubs 

Tuesday 10th July - Year 1 and 2 Swimming & Lullaby of 

the Tides Performance 

Wednesday 11th July - Sarah Sejahtera Mental Health 

Support Team 

Thursday 13th July - Sports Day 

Friday 14th July - Little Levans 

Saturday 15th July - Lafrowda Day – Midday procession 

and Singing at 12:40 

 

Academic Year 2023 – 2024 

 

AUTUMN TERM 

(4 September - 19 December 2023) 

Monday 4th September - INSET day 

Tuesday 5th September – Back to school - school opens at 

0815 for Breakfast Club! 

Friday 15th September – Community Event – all families 

invited to a Ceilidh in St Buryan 

Thursday 5th October – Open Day for prospective parents 

– please spread the word! 

Monday 9th October – Photographer in school for 

individual portraits 

Thursday 12th October – Open Day for prospective 

parents – please spread the word! 

Monday 23rd October to Friday 27th October – half term 

Tuesday 31st October – Halloween disco 

Tuesday 7th November – Parent consultations 

Thursday 9th November – Parent consultations 

Friday 17th November – Children in Need day 

Saturday 2nd December – Christmas Market 

Thursday 7th December – School performance at the 

Acorn Theatre 

 

Friday 8th December – Christmas jumper day 

Wednesday 13th December – Christmas lunch 

Tuesday 19th December – Last day of term 

Wednesday 20th December to Wednesday 3rd 

January – Christmas holiday 

 

SPRING TERM 

(4 January - 28 March 2024) 

Thursday 4th January – INSET day 

Friday 5th January – INSET day 

Monday 8th January – Back to school. 

Monday 12th February to Friday 16th February – half 

term 

Thursday 7th March – World book day 

Friday 15th March – Red nose day 

Tuesday 28th March – last day of term. 

Friday 29th March to Friday 12th April – Easter 

holiday 

 

SUMMER TERM 

(15 April - 24 July 2024) 

Monday 15th April – Back to school 

Friday 3rd May – INSET day 

Monday 6th May – Bank holiday 

Monday 27th May to Friday 31st June – half term 

Tuesday 23rd July – Last school day! 

Wednesday 24th July - INSET day 

 

 

 



  



Porthpean 2023! 
What a camp! Kayaking, SUPing, Climbing, Jumping, Sleeping (a bit), Eating, Caving, Laser tagging, Team Building, 

Laughing, Joking, Smiling, Giggling. We have been so proud to take you all on this adventure. Everyone at Porthpean 

commented on your incredible politeness and great listening skills, your fabulous friendships and determined 

attitudes. Well done everyone! Thank you for being so wonderful! 



  

Helston Museum of Cornish Life 

To learn more about Henry Trengrouse, his inventions and the wreck of the HMS Anson, we visited Helston Folk 

Museum. We got to see automatons showing the rocket apparatus in action, paintings of the HMS Anson wreck, 

letters written by Trengrouse and both a bosun’s chair and breeches buoy. We acted out a rescue using the rocket 

apparatus and learnt about sea safety, making posters before a quick play in the park! 



 

Congratulations, Oliver! 

Beautiful colouring! You won yourself this ’Back British 

Farming’ hoodie at the weekend 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

‘Friends’ Reminder 

A reminder to please bring in any donations for the 

cake stall, raffle, teddy tombola or jumble sale.   

We look forward to seeing as many of you as possible 

on Wednesday 2.30-4pm! 

Date for Diary 

All current and past school families are invited to join 

us for a Ceilidh at Community House in St Buryan on 

the evening of Friday 15th September.  Please add the 

date to your diary!  Further details will follow.   

 



 

Camp Challenges 

As part our camp experience, we were challenged to earn beads throughout our three day adventure. We could earn 

them for completing specific activities, keeping our pods tidy, setting ourselves goals and even getting our enormous 

bags from the coach to our pods! We could also be nominated by teachers and our friends.  

Ask us what we earnt each one for! 


